Public Notice to Adopt Desired Future Conditions
Panhandle Groundwater Conservation District
Mav 11, 2023 at 9:00 a.m.

The Board of Directors of the Panhandle Groundwater Conservation District (PGCD) will hold a public meeting, accept public comment, and consider the adoption of the Desired Future Conditions (DFCs) for the relevant aquifers within the GMA 1 Joint Planning Area pursuant to Section 36.108(d-4). This meeting will be held on Thursday, May 11, 2023, at 9:00 a.m. at the District's Office located at 201 W. 3rd, White Deer, Texas, 79097. 

Four groundwater conservation districts are located wholly or partially within Groundwater Management Area 1 (GMA 1), as designated by the Texas Water Development Board; the GMA 1 Districts include the Hemphill County Underground Water Conservation District, the High Plains Underground Water Conservation District, the North Plains Groundwater Conservation District, and the Panhandle Groundwater Conservation District. 

At the last GMA 1 joint planning meeting on August 26, 2021, the District representatives adopted the following DFCs for the groundwater resources in GMA as required by Chapter 36 of the Texas Water Code.

Desired Future Conditions for PGCD are listed below:

Ogallala Aquifer:
· At least 50 percent of volume in storage remaining for each 50-year period between 2018 and 2080 in Carson, Donley, Gray, Hutchinson, Roberts, and Wheeler Counties; and within the Panhandle District portions of Armstrong and Potter Counties.

Dockum Aquifer:
· No more than 30 feet average decline in water levels for each 50-year period between 2018 and 2080 in Carson County and the Panhandle District portions of Armstrong and Potter Counties.

Public comments on the DFCs may be presented in written or verbal form at the meeting. Written comments may also be submitted prior to the meeting by email to Britney Britten at britney@pgcd.us, or by mail to PO Box 637, White Deer, Texas, 79097. Copies of the resolution and explanatory report issued by GMA 1 may be requested by emailing Britney Britten or they are available at https://www.panhandlewater.org/gma-1 and may be reviewed or copied at the District Office. Any person who wishes to receive more detailed information on this notice or the proposed DFCs should contact Britney Britten by email or by calling 806-883-2501.

I, the undersigned authority, do hereby certify that on May 1, 2023, at ___9:46________a.m.., I posted and filed the above notice with the Texas Secretary of State, the Armstrong, Carson, Donley, Gray, Hutchinson, Potter, Roberts and Wheeler Counties’ clerk offices, and also posted a copy in the front window of the Panhandle GCD office in a place convenient and readily accessible to the general public at all times and on the District’s website at www.pgcd.us/public-information, where it will remain so posted continuously for at least 10 days preceding the scheduled time of said meeting in accordance with the Texas Government Code, Chapter 551, and Texas Wader Code, Section 36.063. 

							Panhandle Groundwater Conservation District
										
							By: _____Katie Hodges__________________
							       Katie Hodges, Office Manager



